
 

       
 

 

 

 

      

    

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

  

 

   November 13th 2016  
 
 

 
2020 Circle Family Times 

Sunday: 9:30AM Bible Classes for all ages 

10:30AM Worship 

5:00PM Sunday Evening Service 

Tuesday: 10:30 AM Ladies Bible Class  

Wednesday: Life Groups 

Office Hours: M-F 8AM-2PM 

541-758-4456 

 

Family Newsletter A Circle Open                         

To You 

 

 

 

“The Main Thing” 
1. To love the Lord our God with all our heart 

and with all our soul and with all our mind and 

with all our strength. 

2. To love our neighbors as ourselves. 

3. To go and make disciples of all nations, 

baptizing them in the name of the Father and of 

the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and teaching 

them to obey everything Christ has commanded 

us. 

               Ministers            Elders 

Mark 
Johnson 
541-758-
5065 
 

Casey 
Long 
541-752-
4771 

Gregg Strawn 
Minister of the  
Word 
541-758-4456 
 
 
 
 

Jason Swick 
Campus 
Minister 
541-753-4310 

Upcoming Events 

November 18th&19th     Peace Makers Seminar 

November 11th 25th            Women’s Addictions                             

Recovery 7:00PM 

December 1st             Empty Nesters Night Out 

 6:30PM El Sol de Mexico 

Monthly Servants 
Eldership Leader: Casey Long 
Deacon/Minister Leader: Peter McPartlin 
Emergency Needs: Linda Calkin 
541-602-8801 

Communion Prep: Tami Brown 
PA Monitor: A Member 
Video Monitor: A Member 
Service Monitor: Jim Calkin  
Weekly Servants Sunday Mornings                                                                             
November 13th                            November 20st 
SONG LEADER:  J Bracht                                   J Swick     
KID’S TIME: E&R Gunselman           Murray/Kessler 
GREETERS: J Wise                                      P McPartlin 
                    L Wise                                      P McPartlin 
                    R Rapp                                          K Kessler 
USHERS:  J Calkin                                               A Rugh 
                 R Parsons                                    T Eastridge 
ATTENDANCE/ B Sorah                           N Franklund 
COMMINION AIDE:  N Franklund                      J Paul 
COUNTING AIDE: L Sorah                                B Sorah 
                                J Paul                                 R Bracht 
NOTE PAPER:  D Eastridge                         Em Jensen 
ATTENDANCE CARDS: M Hallas                 Z Dahkum 
NURSERY: J House                                            K Lopez 
                  D Eastridge                                 Em Jensen 
SPEAKER: Josh Stutzman                              G Strawn 
LORD’S TABLE: E Bracht                                 M Sorah 
SERVING:    R Bracht                                         L Sorah 
                     J Bracht                                          B Sorah 
                     A Member                           M Estrada 
OPENING PRAYER:  J Strawn                           J Calkin 
PASTORAL PRAYER: P McPartlin              M Johnson 

5:45 pm Park Place 
                                 A Member  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Josh Stutzman 
Campus 
Minister 

541-753-4310 

Deacons: Ed Gunselman, Eric 

Jensen, Peter McPartlin, Jose Reyes, 

Michael Sorah, Josh Wise 

 

 

Please Pray for Our Family 
Please pray for God’s healing hand to be on those 

with cancer: 
Rob Hartley (Renee Gunselman’s brother)  Debbie 

Smith (Florence Purvis’ granddaughter)  Karen 
Solomenson (Evelyn Eastridge’s friend)  Tina (Nora 

Cloutier’s friend; brain cancer) Ramona Bracht 
(Eric’s mom)  Les Brooks (malignant leukemia) 

Sandra Gunselman (Ed’s sister; breast cancer)  Paul 
Johnson (B cell lymphoma) Sandy (Kim Lopez) 
sister  Isaac Benjamin (Swick’s friend)   Jan  

Sublett Margaret Calcote 
Please continue to pray for: 

Keith Cornell, Phil & Linda Weimer, Donna Johnson, 
Elizabeth Emmerich, Mark Masters, Debra Million, 

Joyce Brooks, Ruby Long, Luci Spencer, Kyle Turney, 
Judy Miebach, Matt Hammar 

Please pray for the following people with health 
needs: 

Baby Ruby Long in the NICU in Salem. Pray for her 
healthy development and growth. Peace for her 

family. 
Pray for Cyndi Colvin in the hospital, improving but 

needs prayer. 
Peter McPartlin requests prayer for Phil Torres with 

colon cancer. 
Physical: 

Pray for Alan Brooks, looking for work. 
Moms to Be: Desiree (Long) Warren, Ting Yang, 

Mariah (Franklund) Fischer, Marissa (Strawn) Veik 
Military: Pray for all active duty military around the 

world, including James Brogdon (USS Essex). 
Good News 

Praise that Easton is doing great (Longs). 
Praise that Vern is doing well, continue prayer for all. 
Praise that Debi Leckband is doing much better; now 

need to let Jesus into her life. 
 

2020circle@gmail.com 
www.2020circle.com 
 

 

 

 

Donald Trump is the 45th president of the United States. 

Since the announcement late Tuesday night, there have 

been marches, riots, fear, and anger. Many hateful words 

have been spread on Facebook and social media. What 

can Christians do in response? One immediate way is to 

learn to be a peacemaker this Friday and Saturday (18-

19). We will begin with dinner at 6pm on Friday and 

breakfast at 8:00 am on Saturday. Invite your friends and 

neighbors to join you in becoming peacemakers. 

  A second thing we can do is pray. ‘Awesome God, we 

know that you are in control. We trust that you are at 

work in our country and government. God, we pray that 

you will give Donald Trump wisdom to lead well. We pray 

that you will give him the heart to lead compassionately. 

We pray that people can be united and that we have the 

boldness to be peacemakers in our community. That we 

trust you enough to pray with and for others. God, may 

you be glorified in us as we share your love to all who 

are struggling with anger and fear at this time’.  

 

 
SEEKING THE KING OF PEACE                          

IN A WORLD OF PAIN 
Terry Christopher 

 
Kick it off with a 

 DINNER @ 6:00 PM 
 FRIDAY 

 
Keep it going with 

BREAKFAST @ 8:00 AM 
SATURDAY 

 
BRING A FRIEND 

                    



 

      

          

    

 

 

 

   

 

 

  

   

 

   

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

Software 

Monthly Picks 

Volutpat mos at r eque ulla 

lobortis  dignissim  conventio, 

torqueo, acsi roto modo. 

Feugait in obruo quae ingenium 

tristique elit vel natu meus. 

Molior torqueo capio velit 

loquor aptent ut erat feugiat 

pneum commodo. 

1655 NW Monroe Ave, Corvallis, OR 97330 

Contact Numbers: 
541-753-4310 UCC 

541-207-2777 cell 
 

UCC Office Hours 
T 2pm-10pm 
W 9am-3pm 
F 9am-3pm 

Campus Minister 
and Family 
Jason, Amanda, 
Josiah, Jaron, and 
Justus Swick 

 

Our Sister, Gail McCaughan, posted this on FaceBook on Wednesday, the day after 
the Presidential election. Although she intended it as an observation for those of us 
who frequent "social media," the thoughts are equally applicable to our daily speech 
and the comments we make to each other and those still outside the body of Christ. Do 
we truly believe that God IS in control? Are we COMMITTED to our citizenship in the 
Kingdom of Heaven and to the absolute power and authority of our KING? Do people 
see and hear that commitment in our speech and actions? Think seriously about it. 
 "Brothers and sisters in Christ, please be careful what you post today.  I have seen 
some really hurtful and even hateful posts today regarding the election.  Your friends 
are reading those posts and may be thinking ’I thought they were a Christian.’ I know 
some of you are very disappointed in the outcome and others are happy and others are 
just glad it's over because they didn't want either candidate. The same people were on 
the other side the last two elections. It will always be that way. Some will like the 
outcome and others will not. Yesterday so many were posting that "God is in control" 
and then today saying some really hateful things.  Do you still believe God is in 
control?  I'm reminded of the children's song, "Oh be careful little mouth what you say 
for the Father up above is looking down in love."  I'm sure he is disappointed in those 
that are saying such cruel things and posting them on Facebook for everyone to 
see.  May God bless you all, our new president elect, and America." 
 "For I know the plans I have for you," declares the Lord, "plans to prosper you and not 
to harm you, plans to give you hope and a future." Jerimiah 29:11 
 

 

 

 

Singers:  Look forward to our next 

rehearsal for Sing-A-Long music next 

Sunday at 5:00 pm.  Given that tonight is 

the Park Place gathering and that various 

people have other time commitments, 

there will not be a rehearsal this evening. 

 

PM PREVIEW TONIGHT:  5:45 pm 

Singing at Park Place   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Get Involved!                  Get Involved! 

Assembly Ministry…………………..….Gregg Strawn, Mike Sorah 

-Inside Circle Facilitator……………………………………….. Eric Bracht 

-Outside Circle Facilitator………………………….……………Jim Calkin 

-UCC Facilitator………………………………………..………Nathan Lopez 

-Overall Support………………………. L Hartman, G Brown, J Wise 

Campus Ministry……………………….…Jason Swick, Josh Stutzman 
Connections Ministry………………………………..Dale & Tami Brown 
Discipleship Ministry…………………….…………….………..Jose Reyes 
Education Ministry……………………………….…..Casey & Darla Long 
Fellowship Ministry…………..……….………Ed & Renee Gunselman 
Life Group Ministry………………….............Mark & Nancy Johnson 
Media Ministry…………………………..………….…………Frank Cloutier 
Men of Iron……………………………….…………………..…Rolland House 
People Needs Facilitators.………………..Tami Brown &L Hartman 
-Clothing Drive Lead……………………….…………….………Linda Leslie      
-Food Boxes Lead…………………………..…………Charlene Franklund 
Publicity Ministry……………………….…………..………………L Hartman 
Van Ministry……………………………….………...…Bob & Cody Parsons 
Visitor Experience Ministry………….…..…..……………..…See Elders 
Vision Ministry……..….Elders, Deacons, Ministers & their wives 
Webmaster……………..……………………………….………Tim Emmerich 
Widows Ministry……..……………….…………Peter & Pam McPartlin 
Women’s Ministry…….………………………………..…Laurie Eastridge 
Youth Ministry……………E & J Bracht, E & C Jensen, M & S Sorah 

 

 
  Last Sunday, I invited people who were assembled 

to write a prayer.  We had considered Daniel’s 

prayer of confession as he implored God for a good 

future for the people of Israel.  So I invited us to 

write a prayer voicing confession of sin in our 

nation and calling on God to be leading powerfully 

on election day and into our future. 

  Then, I read several of your prayers and spread all 

the pages of prayer out before God on the 

communion table.  For me, it was a strong reminder 

of who rules. 

  When I walked into the church building on 

Wednesday morning, after the Tuesday election, I 

looked and saw the stack of prayers still there on 

the table. I found my heart smiling.  I was reminded 

that no matter what human leaders do in 

government, our powerful Lord God still sits on His 

throne.  And he will do what he will do.  

  Some of you were cheered by the outcome of the 

election and others were disappointed.  No matter 

which of those feelings you were left with, 

remember that we prayed together.  And we will 

serve God together.  No matter what tomorrow 

holds, God will hold us in his arms and rule His 

world.    

(If you want to read some of those prayers, you will 

find them in the foyer.)  

  Thank you to Josh Stutzman for preaching on this 

“Orphan Sunday.”  Josh is a man who lives to 

honor God.  His sermon this morning will call all to 

reflect the heart of God who cares for widows, 

orphans and foreigners. 

Pam and I are at a retreat for “Ministers and 

Wives.”  I expect to be back in the office on 

Thursday. 

Last Sunday’s Attendance             121 
Last Week’s Contribution          $5887.90 
Year to Date Weekly Average $4,757.00 
Weekly Budget                            $4,584.00    

 

Gregg’s Good News  
 

 

 

TODAY IS THE DEADLINE FOR            

DINNER BOX REQUESTS 
 

Now is the time of year we begin to collect food 

for Thanksgiving Dinners. Please consider 

helping with this ministry. If you or someone 

you know would benefit from one of these 

boxes, please fill out a slip with basic 

information.  

If you would like to help with putting together 

these boxes, we will be doing that at 1:00 pm 

Saturday the 19th please contact Charlene 

Franklund 541-231-5948 if you have any 

questions. 

Thanksgiving Boxes 
Shopping list on kiosk. 

Sign-up to donate a turkey.  If shopping is 
not your thing, you can donate, or buy 

Winco cards. 

THANK YOU FOR ALL YOU DO 
 

Weekly Events OSUCC 
 

-F.U.S. E. Worship: Tuesday, 7 pm, @ 
OSUCC Come for dinner, 

Bible Study and fellowship. 
-Art Night: Tuesday, 5:30 pm @ UCC 

Contact Megan Zaiger for more info. 
-Game Night: Thursday, 6-9 pm @ UCC 
Video/Board Games, contact Cory Murray 

or Alex Fieldhouse for more. 
-Berea Bible Class: Sunday @ 

UCC, 9:30 am We will be studying the 
book of Acts.  Transportation provided to 

Circle afterward. Contact Jason Swick 
 

-Church @ Circle Church of 
Christ Sunday, 10:30 am 

Come worship with one of the greatest 
churches in town, maybe the world! 

 


